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29 April 2024 

Pious and Dear Colleagues, 

This Supplementary Packet contains Two Letters: 

1) From PCC to MAP
2) From MAP to NRP

These letters are provided for your information.  In February the Presbytery of 
Central Carolinas sent a letter to the Presbytery of Mid-America to which the 
Stated Clerks of the several presbyteries were copied.  In April the Presbytery 
of Mid-America sent a letter to the presbyteries of the Evangelical Presbyterian 
Church outlining their process going forward.  No action is required, but these 
communications will set much of the context for debate on our overture before 
the 44th General Assembly. 

Cordially in Christ, 

R. T. Burton, Clerk 
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The Presbytery of Mid-America 
TE Joel Keen, Moderator 
RE Dexter Kuhlman, Stated Clerk 
51 Village View Drive Apt. 3209 
Chesterfield, MO 63017 

Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ! Grace and peace from our Lord! It is our hope 
and prayer that this letter finds the Presbytery of Mid-America and our sister churches 
continually abiding and flourishing in the presence of our Lord. 

The Presbytery of Central Carolinas has become aware of the application to the Presbytery of 
Mid-America from Pastor Greg Johnson and Memorial Church. We are aware they are seeking 
to be examined and received into the Evangelical Presbyterian Church. We also appreciate the 
weight you all must feel in this decision regarding the history this Pastor and congregation have 
had with the Presbyterian Church in America (PCA). Indeed, emotions are already strong beyond 
your presbytery and perspectives vary. God, in His wisdom, has sent this to you all for prayerful 
deliberation. We are sure He has chosen well.  

We humbly suggest that this is an opportunity for the Evangelical Presbyterian Church (EPC) to 
become united in a clear representation of the Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ and His 
redemptive message to our U.S. culture and the world. This is a potentially defining moment in 
the EPC’s witness. Discernment of the best course of action on this application has great 
magnitude in faithfully representing the apostolic teaching on concupiscence, the new nature 
verses the old nature, identity in Christ, gender, sexuality, the church's relationship to culture and 
the standards of ordination. Given that our ordination is national in scope (though expressed 
locally within a particular presbytery), we respectfully suggest that you defer on this matter, 
requesting that the General Assembly appoint a commission to take up this issue.  

The EPC has a long history of working through complex and potentially divisive issues in ways 
which build trust, unity, and consensus (i.e., the resolution of the relationship between "The 
Essentials" and The Westminster Standards as well as concerns regarding ordination of women). 
The General Assembly, with ample input from presbyteries through the representative process, 
found solutions that honored Scripture (and the Westminster standards) as well as forged a path 
of unity and peace. We believe this is another opportunity to do so again and avoid the potential 
confusion we are seeing in other denominations. The topic of how one who is sexually broken 
embraces the redemption of our Lord has a potential of being divisively confusing. This seems 
especially true among Evangelicals in our day. We suggest an approach where careful, 
representative, Scriptural, and prayerful discernment might occur with a General Assembly 
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appointed study that would encourage a united expression and foster a trust we have known in 
the EPC.  

Please be assured that, as fellow presbyters, we hold you up before the Lord as you carry your 
responsibilities in this moment. Let us endeavor to jointly be united in our partnership in the 
Gospel by humbly praying and seeking the mind of Christ on this matter. We are in prayer with 
you over this matter. 

Warmly in Christ, 

The Central Carolinas Presbytery Executive Committee 

____________________________ ____________________________ 
TE James Braswell, Moderator TE Robert M. Howard, Stated Clerk 

CC:  Dean Weaver, Stated Clerk of the General Assembly 
Dana Opp, Stated Clerk Alleghenies 
Marlene Becker, Asst. Stated Clerk Alleghenies 
Ken Van Kampen, Stated Clerk  Central South 
Duke Lineberry, Stated Clerk  Coastal Mid-Atlantic 
John Dorr, Stated Clerk  East 
Don Nichol, Ast. Stated Clerk  East 
Bryan Knedgen, Stated Clerk  Florida & Carribbean 
Kermit Oppriecht, Stated Clerk  Great Plains 
Jeff Sparks Asst. Stated Clerk  Great Plains 
Michael Herrin, Stated Clerk   Gulf South 
Dexter Kuhlman, Stated Clerk  Mid-America 
Pete Scribner, Stated Clerk   Midwest 
Andy Warner, Asst. Stated Clerk Midwest 
Rufus Burton, Stated Clerk   New River 
Ed Cummings, Stated Clerk   Pacific NW 
Larena Mills, Asst. Stated Clerk  Pacific NW 
Mark Eshoff, Stated Clerk   Pacific SW 
Cathy Cole, Asst. Stated Clerk  Pacific SW 
Annie Rose, Stated Clerk Rivers & Lakes 
William Dudley, Stated Clerk  Southeast 
Diane Mizell, Asst. Stated Clerk Southeast 
Greg Daniels, Stated Clerk   West 
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